GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 23rd FEBRUARY 2017

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis (Chairman) – David Rowland ( Vice Chairman)




Terry Francis – Tristan Martens – Cecile Down – Julia England

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/guests 

Joan & Stanley Sutherland – Pat O’Gorman – Mark Anders

1. Welcome to guests


The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed everyone present.

2. Apologies for absence


Paul Kelly – Clair Southon –Nicola Longman (Village Hall Treasurer) - Cllrs John Freeman (District) 

 Martin Foley(District)- Simon Walsh (County)

3. Declaration of Members Interests


Tristan Martens S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust – David Rowland C.A.B.,S.S.E.,Friends of the Five Parishes –


John Lewis S.S.E.

4. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th January 2017, having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising – There were no matters arising.

6. Public Forum

Stanley Sutherland gave the meeting an update on the work being carried out in the Moat Park  grounds. The results of the archaeological work which has been completed has shown that no significant archaeological deposits survive on the site. 
A request for a work schedule has been requested from the developers.

7. Village Hall

In the absence of the Treasurer the Clerk read her financial report to the meeting.

Receipts since the last meeting amounted to £436.50


Payments : Descaler for tea urns £9.99 – Caretaker £90 ( January) – Five Parishes £60 (advert in magazine) –


British Gas £2291.97 (Gas) – British Gas £114.57 (electric) – Anglian Water £40.44 – 

Unitronics £70 (PAT testing). Total payments £676.97
8. Reports from Representatives 


Planning


UTT/17/0228/HHF
Refurbishment of existing single storey barn annexe incl.





internal alterations. Infilling remaining open bay of barn &





inserting rooflights.





Grange Barn, The Endway.



No objections


UTT/17/0166/AV
Illumintation of existing ‘Moat Park’ signs either side of





entrance to Maynards House.





Maynard House, Dunmow Road.



No objections


UTT/17/0231/HHF
Conversion of existing garage & garden store to





residential annexe.





Tudor Cottage, Mill End Green.



No objections


UTT/17/0318/HHF
Proposed single storey rear & side extensions, porch ans




rear dormer window.





Bali-Hai, The Endway.




No objections


UTT/17/0406/OP

Outline application with all matters reserved for a rural 

works dwelling.

Dairymeade Farm & Fisheries,Thaxted Road.

No objections


UTT/17/0259/OP

Redevelopment of builders yard for 9 new dwellings





accessed from Brocks Meade and The Endway.





Pickford’s Yard. Land between Brocks Mead & The Endway.   Comments sent





Comments:

Whilst the Parish Council of Great Easton and Tilty endorse the outline planning application of Speldhursts (formerly Pickford’s builders yard) and in doing so removes the unsightly nature of this redundant yard, we are of the opinion that this is a case of overdevelopment.

 

The proposal to build nine houses on a site of 0.33 hectares causes one great concern, that being the access to the public highway.

 

Four of the houses will have individual driveways going directly on to the Endway. This is at the very point where the road narrows and also on a partially blind part of the hill in the village.

To exaggerate the problem there are always a number of parked cars at the roadside on the Endway that belong to the residents Great Easton.

 

We believe that the plans should be reviewed and a reduction and repositioning of the houses should be considered to overcome this major issue of road safety.

Currently there is available access to the site,either from the existing access to the builder’s yard and also from Brocks Mead,and by their utilization in a reformulated plan would be a way forward.

Planning Applications determined

UTT/16/2561/FUL
Change of use of land from arable to dog day care centre




Green Arbour, Radleys End.




Refused 

UTT/16/2939/FUL
Change of use of land to residential &erection of detached cart




lodge/store.




Hawthorn barn,Andrews Farm,Andrews Farm Lane.

Conditional Approval

UTT/16/2940/FUL
Change of use of land to residential and erection of detached




cartlodge/store.




Mulberry Barn, Andrews Farm, Andrews Farm Lane.
                Conditional Approval

UTT/16/3157/HHF
Conversion of existing roof space to habitable accommodation.




Provision of dormer window to front elevation and a two storey




And single storey side and rear extensions.




Orchard View, Gallows Green Road.


Conditional Approval

UTT/16/3639/HHF
Proposed single storey pool house extension to west elevation




of existing house.




Mayesbrook House, Gallows Green Road.


Refused.

Playing Fields

A leak in the dressing rooms on Burns Playing Field has been repaired. The owner of two unroadworthy cars parked by the playing field in Duton Hill has been located and they will be removed.
Great Easton playing field – Nothing to report.

Footpaths

E.C.C. have placed new footpath  No. 24. signs and the farmer has cut the footpath through the field.

The Clerk will contact UDC for an update on the new footway from Rebecca Meade to B184. 

River Interests : nothing to report.

Road Safety/Highways:

Engineers have revisited the VAS sign to adjust it so that it works in both directions.

Awaiting an update on the flooding at Cox Hill.

Airport: Nothing to report.

9. Clerks Correspondence


Acknowledgement and thanks from C.A.B. for the PC’s donation of £200


Entry Forms for the ‘Village of the Year’ competition. 


Notification of the ‘Green Skip’ schedule for 2017.

The Green Skip will visit Great Easton Village Hall on a fortnightly basis on Saturdays 9-10am commencing on April 1st – last visit November 25th 2017.


Expenditure


Payments. C.A.B. £200 (donation) – UDC £1188 ( Green Skip 2016) – Mackness £4620 ( resurfacing work)

10. Any other business

Tristan wanted confirmation that the Parish Council had contracted Steve Smith for the grass maintenance for 2017. This was confirmed and the contract was for a max. of 16 cuts.

Cecile informed the council that a committee had been formed as ‘Friends of Tilty Mill’  they are trying to form a trust so that Tilty Mill can be restored. 
The clerk reported that the monthly report from County Cllr Simon Walsh had been emailed to them just prior to the meeting.

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman thanked everybody for attending and closed the meeting at 8.35pm.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 30th March 2017 at 7.30pm in Great Easton Village Hall.

Chairman…………………………….………………………..Date…………………………………………………………………. 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

 

 

